Co-op Oversight Committee

Meeting Minutes #8

3/12/04

I. Call to order at 8:35

II. Introductions

III. Approval of minutes

a. Move to approve minutes. PBC
IV. Members present: Eric Webster, Kate Pillon, David Goodwin, Lee Lovejoy, Dana Dahlstrom, Carol Freire, Marcia Strong, Lauren Weiner, Kristi Shibata, Gregory Wilkins, Jon Walton, Katrina Behrend, Diana Schwartz, George Gonzalez, Shaunna Ward, Erik Borowitz, Brie, Niketh Kuruvilla

V. Documents passed out:

a. Food Co-op Subspace Agreement, General Store Co-op Subspace Agreement, Ché Café Subspace Agreement, and Groundwork Books Subspace Agreement

VI. Reports

a. Eric: UCAB

i. The issue of annual reviews and possibly making it every two years, that would be better. We threw out the idea of having some financial incentive. I e-mailed UCAB, and I still haven’t heard back from him, so I could see what we could use the UCAB money for. AS and GSA might be interested in funding that. The problem with AS, is we do not know until next years council sets their budget 8th or 9th week Spring Quarter

ii. Every 5th year is the Audit, and that is more expensive. 

b. Erik: PTS: Request for a stop sign at the Ché Café. Sent an e-mail to Parking and transportation, and I got an e-mail saying they would evaluate the region.

c. Kate/Lee: MSA

i. Lee and I met with Gary, talking about the MSA with the Food satellite. Everything is looking good. We set a timeline for the MSA. Next GSA meeting is April 5th, so the subsequent AS meeting is April 7th. That is the timeline we are looking at for the councils to consider whether they want their presidents to sign the MSA. Lee suggested that the MSA for the Food Coop Satellite is a little more detailed, it has a whole section on termination, and Lee had the idea of integrating the 4 co-ops MSA into the new MSA. 

ii. Curious about things that are not working in the MSA. It was written over a long period of time, with a lot of sources for it. I think that I would rather stick with the one that was worked on by many people rather than one that was just written by Gary. 

iii. Wanted to have MSA written by April 5th. That way we could read through the MSA and make sure it had all the appropriate provisions, etc. There are some concerns that the new MSA might not have all have all the input and negotiations that the original MSA had. 

d. Katrina: MSA

i. A lot of my concerns that I have sent back to Gary were to make price center satellite MSA more like the rest of the MSA’s. A few things had to deal with the 24-hour notification. The old MSA has a 24-hour notification for maintenance, but not necessarily when there is an emergency, which is clearly defined. The new MSA leaves too much room for doubt, and I think the co-ops have to e-mail Gary and have their opinions and input into the creation of the new MSA.

VII. MSA

a. We have to decide whether or not we are going to use the New MSA or the old MSA that would change what some of the things that are going to be in the subspace agreements. 

b. Gary also intended to have a new version of the subspace agreement with required modifications of the new MSA. 

c. Anyone know if University Centers is going to raise rent over time?

d. It has not been brought up yet.

e. Gary will hopefully have something prepared before next meeting. 

f. A way to make this meeting more productive is that there should be a possible document (proposed MSA, etc) sent out over the internet, and then the co-ops having individual meetings set up with Gary. 

g. It seems weird that the plan is to ask AS and GSA to sign before Oversight has recommended to the councils. 

h. Food co-op has a meeting with student legal services next Thursday March 18th at 11:00am. We are going to bring the proposed documents, and then get their opinions. If there are any other co-ops that would like to present that would be awesome. 

VIII. Grease Health Violation

a. I received a physical letter about the health violation. 

b. There is cooking in the Ché café, and there was grease that was not disposed of properly, breaking state and federal laws. A student was going to the Ché, and fell and knocked out his teeth, and did personal damage to him. Luckily because of his relationship with the Ché, he did not decide to pursue legal action. We want a barrel that would be appropriate to dump the grease in. 

c. The Ché has now been storing the grease in bins, and there is a member of the Ché that has a car that runs on grease, and has been using the grease from the Ché. 

d. University Centers wants the barrels in place, and them to be used, so that there are no legal issues in the future. The barrels will be received soon. 

e. The Ché says the barrels will be in place by the next meeting. 

IX. Anything else?

a. Lee: Timeline with Gary is that GSA will have to bring it up on April 5th, but most likely talk about it during the April 19th meeting. 

b. Kate: If the MSA is going to be so different, the Co-ops have an opportunity to see and discuss the document. 

c. Dana: Possibly making a meeting between the AS, GSA, and Co-ops together. 

d. Lee: It might be a good idea to have a group co-op meeting with Gary, rather than having individual meetings with Gary. That would be the most rapid approach.

e. Kate: The co-ops would have dealt with the MSA before our April 9th meeting. 

f. By our April 9th meeting, we should have all of our information ready, and AS and GSA would be able to look at it at their next respective meetings. 

g. Katrina: How are we to know that it won’t be changed after our meeting with him? 

h. We basically have two weeks to get everything together and get it done. That is not enough time for negotiations to go back and forth, etc. 

i. AS and GSA need to be very aware of your concerns. Administrators might possibly try to take advantage of the situation again. 

j. Are there amazing problems if there is a satellite MSA and then a general MSA for the other co-ops? 

k. Would it be easier to sign a modified subspace agreement for the satellite, and then keeping the old MSA’s for the other four spaces? 

l. Carol: While I appreciate all the work that we are doing, I think redoing the entire MSA would be too much work that wouldn’t be as beneficial. I think we should keep our original four, and renegotiate a new MSA for the satellite. There is a common agreement that the MOU is the most powerful document that we have. I think it would be alright to have one separate MSA for the satellite. All parties are pretty much alright with the old MSA.

m. Lee: The idea of fusing them came out of the meeting with Lee, Kate, and Gary. We wanted to see sections like section 6.3 in the new MSA. I would not bet money as to whether the university would be willing to sign a new MSA. 

n. David: When you open a process like this you slide back more than you move forward. If 6.3 needs to be added to the old one, and then let’s talk about putting 6.3 into the old one, and only that. Not really open the box for everyone. 

o. Lee: I would like to see two separate documents, as well as a fused document so we could choose the best possible outcome. 

p. Brie: The other things that I was going to say, is that section 6.3 of the new satellite agreements is similar to 5.2 of the old MSA. I think that the issue with specifically the Ché doing repairs on our own is not the way the MSA is written, but I think that is more of a process thing than a contract thing. Maybe AS and GSA should look at what they want in a contract, and they can make their own specific changes as well. I don’t know why you have to let Gary set the agenda, when you guys have your own changes that you want to make. I think an overall document would be more convenient, but I do not think it is a good idea to do it in two weeks. I think signing an old one, or a modified version of the old, one but there is no need to do a new one and rush it in two weeks. If someone could find out if the administration was willing to sign a new agreement, then we could find out if where we are standing.
q. Dana: Look how much time we have spent with the MOU.  I really want to reinforce the idea that we want to resign the MSA with if anything, minor modifications. We don’t have time to seek legal advice or to get people up to speed. 

r. Carol: We should probably wrap this up. I think we should look at the current MSA that has been signed, and that way we can know what we are talking about before we go in and talk to Gary later. Maybe minor modifications could be negotiated in this meeting you all are going to have.

X. Adjournment 

a. Meeting adjourned at 9:34am.

